          MUSE 

TRUSTEE BOARD MEETING MINUTES

March 27, 2008

1) Call to Order/Introductions: Jessica called the meeting to order at 3:45pm. Trustees present were: Jessica Grinberg, Judy Minkus, Tom Hudson, Margaret Iacuaniello, Pamela Graham, Sara Spring and Carolyn Carleton. Also present were Bronwyn Rhoades, Gail Dickenson, Mark Oatney, Nancy Gardner, Ray Alarcon and Max Courtney.

2) Minutes: (MSC Margaret/Pamela) to approve the minutes of 2/27/08) The vote was delayed until a Board quorum is in attendance.
3) Open Forum for Public Comment: Nancy Gardner expressed appreciation for the detailed thank you letter for her Silent Auction contribution.

Pamela Duncan, MMS Teacher, presented a proposal for grant funds toward an eighth grade overnight field trip in June for 35 students to the Sacramento Capital, UC Davis campus, and a Phantom of the Opera performance. She requested $2000 toward the total $4330 cost with the remainder to be funded by a $75 per student fee. A vote will be taken on the request next month.

4) Financial Report: Sara presented a current update on our two bank accounts: $116,337.27 in our general account and a $48,355.72 profit from the car raffle for a total of  $ 53,713.76              in the car account. Not all figures are in for the Honoree Dinner but preliminary figures are $7,930 (including Tomek’s $3000 contribution) in ticket sales for 120 dinners served, $880 of the $1283 total bids on the Silent Auction, $420 in wine sales with a $3314 catering expense due to Margaret Fox. Totals will be finalized by next month.

Sara suggested she look into short-term CD or money market accounts for a portion of our funds that tend to sit in the bank until annual grants are awarded to maximize our earned interest. She will discuss options with Erich at the Savings Bank and report back next month. Sara will also look at alternatives to our current credit card arrangement with Savings Bank that could reduce our transaction and processing fees.   

5) Correspondence: Jessica is collecting comments/suggestions regarding the Honoree Dinner format and will present a summary next month. 

Sally Swan of the MUSD office has reported that there is $11,000 of unused MUSE grant funds from 2006-07 school year that will be returned to us. 

A discussion followed regarding equity of grant funds per campus. With about 250 K-8 students (137 in MMS 6-8 grades) and about 225 of MHS and MCHS students, our policy of $20,000 for K-8 and MHS/MCHS, is equitable. 

6) Committee Reports: 

(a) March 13th Honoree Dinner: A round of applause for Jessica’s excellent organizing skills for a smooth running dinner, silent auction and musical presentations.
(b) June 14th Digging Dog Garden Tour: Annette Jarvie is waiting to be called to help organize the event although we do not have an event coordinator yet. Jessica will call some parents suggested by the Board.

(c) Fun Fair: Nancy presented an update on sponsor solicitations - $1000 so far, with generally less favorable response to requests. Last year sponsors totaled $7000, with an approximate income total of $15,000 with an overall profit after expenses of about $6000. Ideas regarding storage generated ideas of building a storage shed with volunteer construction labor and donated materials on school grounds, possibly on the maintenance area by the school district water tank up Little Lake Road. Nancy will follow up with school maintenance staff. Carolyn Barrett, caterer, is heading up food committee with local farmers volunteering to plant produce for food booths and possibly having potable solar panels to power the booths with help from Maggie Watson’s Mendocino Solar Service. Nancy is coordinating with Sara on sponsor check deposits. 

(d) Music Festival July27th Event: Ray met with Allan Pollack regarding the idea of a circus event in the Mendocino Music Festival Tent and presented a proposed agreement drawn up by the Music Festival Board, stressing separation of responsibilities and liabilities from the Music Festival Board to MUSE Board. With a tent capacity of 820 this year, a discussion followed regarding ticket prices to produce $8,000 - $10,000 profit, possibly $25 adults/$15 students and whether it would be appropriate to sell alcohol at an afternoon family-oriented show. Estimates are for 20 volunteers on the day of the event. Flynn Creek Circus offered to do a Fun Fair performance for $2500 and are interested in working with BJ, juggler and Sandy Glickfield and Robert Goldman are a possibility for a magic show. Jessica will talk to Blaze regarding realistic estimates of event profits in the tent before we commit to the event. 

7) Events Calendar: No action.

8) Procedure of MUSE grants: The question of hearing individual teacher or community requests for grant funds was brought up. Bronwyn did agree that an eighth grade trip could become an annual school tradition, like the Woodlands trip for 6th grade, AE Week trips of the MHS and Retreats for MCHS, and be part of her K-8 grant requests in the future. 

The e-mail vote on the Music Heritage Festival Choral and Band request for $3000 was 8 ayes, 2 noes and 1 abstention. Discussion followed regarding this allocation of grant funds to the $20,000 total grants for the K-8 campuses as this trip benefits 50 students from both MMS and MHS. Bronwyn responded that a strong music program is a benefit to the entire district, with 1/3 of current enrollment outside the school district, many of which are attracted to the strong music and arts program.

Discussion followed regarding MUSE’s role in the funding of scholarship-based or program-oriented grant requests. In the current climate of the MUSD Board decision to offer programs and trips to all students regardless of ability to pay, family contributions appear to have dropped, creating a larger need for booster club, parent volunteer groups and non-profits to fundraise in our community shrinking in families with school-age children. Approaches were discussed and it was agreed that MUSE’s policies will continue to be reviewed.

Meeting was adjourned at 5:20 PM.

Next Meeting is Thursday, April 24th at 3:40 PM.

Respectfully submitted, Carolyn Carleton, Secretary
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